
From: mick 
Sent: Thursday, May 23, 2024 7:49 PM
To: Mike Sole - MEM >; Lee Castle ; Liam Wooltorton

Ian Nunn ; Max Tant - GT - ECE ; Highways
Drainage - GT 
Subject: Land of the Hill Littlebourne R7
 

Dear All                                                                                   
My concerns regarding this development and it`s effects on the Village of Littlebourne.
 
 
 

                                                                                          SEWAGE                                                            
 

Littlebourne`s  aged sewage system built in the early 1950s cannot cope withe present demands on
it with tankering in Nargate Street started in the winter and set to continue for as yet an unknown
date.
If this development of 300 properties is allowed Nargate Street Properties will be at risk from
sewage flooding and tankering could be a permanent  occurrence not only in Nargate Street but
throughout the Village.
   
                                                                                        SURFACE WATER. 
1.   The land on which this development is proposed has a land drainage system one metre below
the surface,this volume of soil above the land drains has the  capacity  to hold a vast amount of
water before being slowly released in the drainage ditch and then through the 225mm pipe (refered
to in Gladman`s documents) into the Highway drain.
However if this site is developed the land drainage system which extends above and well beyond
the proposed development will become inoperative and with the land covered in tarmac and
concrete the surface water will run off at a much faster rate.
 

2.   At the lower end of the site below the level of the drainage ditch and Bekesbourne Lane 
comprising at least one third of the total area of the development which currently does not
discharge into the drainage ditch and highway drain,however it is now  proposed  to pump all this
additional  surface water up to and into the drainage ditch and into the highway drain,a system that
only just copes with the current amount of surface water in times of heavy rainfall.
 

3.  The Highway Drain that this site discharges into already carries surface water from the top of the
Hill, the High Street,Nargate Street
and then into the river.
The destruction of the existing  land drainage system and the extra surface water  from the lower
end of this proposed development poses a serious risk of flooding to the High Street and Nargate
Street.
 

Cllr Mick Giles 

Chair Littlebourne Parish Council Emergency and Flood Action Plan.  
 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.canterbury.gov.uk%2F&data=05%7C02%7CConsultations%40canterbury.gov.uk%7C4bb986aa41b24dd0ae4408dc848be849%7Cc8e16362ce954dc699cf0efb1c517793%7C0%7C0%7C638530983638141823%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=lPsZFl8mpuGwci%2B%2BOj96c8XUyaqWNC0q%2BdtzfQIBfmw%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.canterbury.gov.uk%2F&data=05%7C02%7CConsultations%40canterbury.gov.uk%7C4bb986aa41b24dd0ae4408dc848be849%7Cc8e16362ce954dc699cf0efb1c517793%7C0%7C0%7C638530983638141823%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=lPsZFl8mpuGwci%2B%2BOj96c8XUyaqWNC0q%2BdtzfQIBfmw%3D&reserved=0





